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MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 5 DECEMBER 2019 IN BALFRON HIGH SCHOOL 

DRAFT MINUTES 

 

Present:  Colin Cameron (chair), Alison Lamont Chalmers, Laura Elder, David McGowan,  

John Nicholson, Bill Noblett, Robert Young 

 

In Attendance: Councillor Alistair Berrill, Anne Thomson, Rae Wilson, Janet Rutherford, Gillian 

Dingwall, William Penke, June Taylor, Brian Taylor, Lesley Milne (Town Break).  

 

1. Welcome, Recording of those Present and Apologies 

Apologies were received from Fraser Allan, Pam Campbell (Stirling Council), Luci Rooney, Christine 

Wilson, Carsten Mandt, Police Scotland. 

 

2. Recording of Declarations of Interest 

No interests to declare. 

 

3.  Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting 7 October 2019 

John Nicholson proposed the Minutes as an accurate record, seconded by Robert Young. 

 

4. Matters Arising 

4.2 The Remembrance Day road closure at the War Memorial on Sunday 10 November, was 

reported to have passed without incident. 

10. The Christmas lights switch-on took place at the Library on Wednesday 4 December. 

Thanks are due to Jim Thomson for the switch-on; Carol Murphy for opening the Library; 

Euan Duff for supplying both trees; Kirsty More for the mince pies; and the children of 

Balfron Primary School for the carol singing. 

 

5. Police Report   

In the absence of Police Scotland Colin read the report on November activities.  This is available via 

the Community Council website and noticeboards. Drivers are reminded that a drink/driving 

campaign will be running through December/January. 

 

6. Town Break Dementia Support Services – Lesley Milne 

Lesley introduced her role as Befriender Co-ordinator for Town Break, who work with dementia 

patients in a variety of ways across Stirlingshire.  Full details can be found at 

www.townbreakstirling.org. A Friendship group meets in Killearn on the first Tuesday of the month. 

A lively discussion followed on ways in which Balfron might get involved, particularly in finding 

volunteer befrienders and drivers.  Rae Wilson and Janet Rutherford both spoke of existing groups 

that might be expanded to meet this growing and important need. 

 

http://www.townbreakstirling.org/
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7. Elected Councillor’s Report 

Councillor Berrill noted his concern over the future of the Strathendrick Care Home, and his 

frustration at the apparent lack of accountability and transparency of the decision-making process. 

This was widely shared around the table.  Colin undertook to write to Bruce Crawford MSP, 

underlining the importance of the facility being properly used and maintained in the area.   

Councillor Berrill indicated that he was unhappy with the current arrangements for discussion of the 

Council’s future budget proposals in that it seems to be less transparent than the previous PBB 

process which was deemed to have been successful.   He intimated that a new Division Commander 

for the local police force had been appointed. 

 

8. Treasurer’s Report 

Bill reported that an endorsement allowing individual BCC members to regain any excess paid and 

to protect their personal insurance premium discounts from any impact of BCC related journeys had 

been added to the BCC insurance package.  A decision needs to be made on the level of insurance 

for the bus shelter at the Surgery and the Millennium benches.  

 

9. Planning Report 

John Nicholson reported that there appears to be no immediate action on the development of the 

yurt camping site proposed at North Ballochinruin. 

 

10. Subgroups and Projects 

Balfron Active Places:  The feedback on both the October Consultation event and a wider document 

detailing the full Consultation across the year is now available on the Balfron Active Places website. 

Links will be provided through the Community Council website and Facebook pages.  The design 

proposals are currently being finalised with Sustrans. The aim is to be on site by the end of 

February/beginning March at The Clachan and Printers Row. More information will be shared in 

advance of any activity.  Janet requested that Balfron in Bloom be given the opportunity to 

remove/resite any planting that might be affected by The Clachan development.  This was agreed. 

There followed an extensive discussion about the proposals, expressing generalised concerns about 

their potential detrimental impact on the life of the village.   

Donaldson Park: Bill met with the new representative of the company responsible for the 

equipment at the playpark, and is confident that existing problems will be swiftly resolved. 

 

11. Chair – Including Correspondence 

Colin noted the opportunity for Community Councillors to get involved in a focus group to be held 

in Callander on 23 January 2020.  Details have been circulated so those interested can apply. 

Colin raised the feasibility study being done by Stirling Council into the possible reintroduction of a 

Sunday Stirling-Balfron bus service on a pilot basis.  He circulated two possible timetables: Option A, 

operating out of the Stirling depot; and Option B, based in Balfron.  A discussion followed.  It was 

agreed that Option A offered a better range of services for passengers, but concern was expressed 

about its impact on the Balfron depot, which is a hugely important resource within the community. 

It was agreed that in his response to Stirling Council, Colin will emphasise that.  
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12. Residents’ Forum 

The 20-minute limit on parking outside the Library was raised again, as further evidence emerged of 

individuals being fined by enforcement officers while inside the building.  This will be raised with 

Stirling Council, with a view to extending the time limit. 

 

13. Any Other Business 

No business was raised. 

 

14.  Date of next meeting 

Thursday 6th February 2020, Balfron High School, 7.30pm. 
  


